
 

Enlightened by our Catholic Faith,  
Enriched through Education,  
Empowered with the Light of Christ. 

 
Wisconsin School Choice Program 
St. Edward will be participating in the Wisconsin School Choice Program next school 
year.  This means that some families may qualify for free tuition.  Not only would you get 
free tuition at St. Edward, but if you qualify, you would get free tuition at any 
participating Wisconsin Private School for middle school and high school, too.  There is 
an informational meeting at 6pm on Monday, January 13th in the school 
cafeteria.  Someone from the Diocese will be here to answer questions on how to 
apply. 
 
Home and School Meeting 
There is a home and school meeting on Monday, January 13th at 7pm.  This meeting is 
immediately after the School Choice informational meeting.  Come discuss the 
yearbook, school pictures, see a Discovery Education example, and more.... 
 
Sicknesses 
 Please remember that students need to stay home for a full 24 hours after they are 
fever free without medication.  They also need to be 24 hours free of diarrhea and 
vomiting before returning to school.  Thanks for keeping us all healthy.  Cough drops 
are considered medicine.  Please only send cough drops to the office with a medicine 
form.  Students can not have cough drops in their lockers. 
 
Weather cancellations 
Please follow Hortonville School District for cancellations due to weather.  You should 
also sign up on Remind through Lynn in the office.  If you signed up in the past, you do 
not need to sign up again.  We will send out a text through Remind, an email, and put it 
on our Facebook page.  If after school activities are cancelled through Hortonville, we 
will not have After Care.  Our goal is to keep everyone safe.  Please have someone that 
can be available to pick up your child in the event we would have to close or cancel 
after care.   
 
Outdoor clothes 
ALL students need to have ALL of their winter gear, including hats, boots, snow pants, 
and mittens at school every day now.  Children will not be permitted in the snow or on 
the wet playground without the appropriate clothing.  We go outside everyday and it is 
not fun for any of them to have to sit out if they aren't dressed properly.   
 
January: 
     10th - Mass 8:15am 
     13th - School Choice Informational meeting 6pm; Home and School Meeting 7pm; 
5th Grade to Xavier Middle School - 7:45am 



      15th - Mass 8:15am 
      17th - NO SCHOOL - End of 2nd quarter 
 
Blessings for a wonderful week ahead! 
 


